
The Sound of Music 
Instruments tuned and vocal chords 

have been warmed as students have 

been busy singing and rehearsing for 

our end of year presentation. Our 

presentation day celebrates the work  

of students throughout the year. Families, friends and supporters are 

all welcome to come and join in the celebrations. 

George’s Marvellous Medicine 

Our senior study group of Beth, Hunter, Eddy and Hudson have been 

working together to review and study Roald Dahl’s entertaining novel. 

The students have really been working well together, supporting each 

other and creating some excellent group responses to the novel. 

 

 

 

 

Student Fun Day 

To celebrate the end of the year we’re planning a fun day for students 

on Monday 12th December. We’ve got lots of games and activities lined 

up and students will be able to wear casual clothes on the day. 

Condolences 

Our sincerest condolences to the family of Sarah Mobbs (Cockerell) 

who passed away recently. We hope  

that everyone in the family manage to  

find some peace in difficult times. 
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       “Math is about creativity & making sense” 

 

MATHS 

 

On the weekend we went to the RFS shed. We had dinner there and I had meatball, 

cupcakes, watermelon and soft drink. There were a lot of people there. I 

brought a can of soft drink home. It rained. I had a great time! Eddie Y3 

 

On the weekend we went to Mudgee in the new ute. 

Mum got a back  massage and Dad looked at a buggy 

store, we will get one this week or next week.  

We had KFC for lunch. Hudson Y2 

On the weekend we went to the RFS meeting. We listened to 

members telling RFS stories. We had yummy food. We had fun! 

Imogen K  

On the weekend Pop and I marked cows. When Pop and I were marking a 

bull one of the heifers jumped the fence and nearly snapped it’s leg,     

luckily it didn’t. The cow did not want to go back in the 

pen so the heifer was holding back. Pop then had to go 

into the pen. Hunter Y3 

                 On the weekend we had caramel and chocolate ice cream at             

    Jeannie’s shop. It was a hot day and it was great fun. Archer Y1 

 

On the weekend we played with purple slime.  

It was fun. Ally K 

On the weekend we walked to the Guesthouse with Mum.  

We walked back to the shops and had koala ice creams.  

2

READY SET WRITE - MY WEEKEND 

In class this week we 

have been continuing 

our work on volume.  

Last week we had to 

create a container using 

paper and sticky tape 

that would hold exactly 

50 pieces of popcorn. 

This week students  

had to make a  

container  to hold 300 

pieces of popcorn!  

Students worked in 

pairs to make their  

containers. Some  

student’s containers 

were a bit small and 

some were just a bit too 

big. Telisha and Adalyn 

came very close. Well 

done girls! There were 

some interesting  

designs with all shapes 

and sizes created.   



  

 

Term Topic 
Material 

World 

3 
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We had some ravioli. They were delicious. Ethan Y1 

 

On the weekend we  got to play with my slime, it was so fun. I had pink 

and blue and when I mixed them it turned purple.                                            

I had a great time! Telisha Y1 

 

On the weekend we had fun at home. On Sunday we played on 

the slip and slide. It was awesome fun! Mum and I took Tilly 

for a walk. We had ice cream.  Ellyse Y1 

 

On Saturday we stayed home. I went outside to cuddle chickens.  

I cuddled Cluck, Cloud and Stalky. We had a new chick, Twinkle 

hatched her, she was black and white. 

In the afternoon Dad cut down a pine tree for our Christmas tree.  

It was fun decorating it. 

On Sunday we went to Gulgong for Mass. After Mass we drove to 

Mudgee and we ate pizza in the park. Toby and I saw a frizzle cross  

bantam and a pure bred frizzle and a black chicken. The bantam was 

called Hazel and the chicken lived at a pre school. We 

fed them green grass and they loved it! 

Next we went to Aldi to buy food. We got Christmas 

lights for our tree and Dad is going to put them up. 

We went home and went to the RFS shed. They had awards to give to 

some fireman who have been members for many years. We ate yummy 

food there. The weekend was fun! Beth Y6 

In topic studies students 

have been finishing  

off their chemistry  

experiments. Students 

completed the ‘milky 

plastic’ experiment  

using vinegar and warm 

milk. Amazing! 

 

Congratulations! 

Congratulations to Hudson 

Rayner. Yesterday he completed 

his rocket chart. Hudson is the first 

student to complete his chart with 

a reading level of 30! 

Well done Hudson! 



HEALTH CLINIC NEWS 
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The Hill End Health Clinic is currently only open on Wednesdays 

1.00pm—3.00pm. The next GP clinic is Wednesday 7th December. 

For bookings and enquiries please call Bathurst Health Service  

Ambulatory Care 6330 5211.  

 

Archer Mobbs 

Hudson Rayner 

 

MOON CALENDARS 

 

We love 
Science! 

Students have also been busy this week working on their Moon  

Calendars.  They have had a lot of fun choosing their colours to paint 

their calendars. They have a lot more to do to finish their painting. 

After painting they will need to put their calendars together. 

We look forward to seeing them finished. They will be a wonderful 

craft item to take home at the end of term. If you’re lucky you might 

just get one as a Christmas present. 

It’s been a term of 

experiments,  

experiments,  

and more  

experiments! 

What fun! 


